
Thanks for all the great help setting up for the second leg of the Triple 

Crown.  We had a great turnout, the third and final leg is looking good 

with some close races for overall champions.  You can still come out and shoot 

with us on the March 29th and 30th.   

We will be having a target work party on Monday, March 18th, at 6 pm.  This is to 

get a look at all our targets and see what target cores we need to order.  The range 

will be closed for about two hours that night.  Apologies for that, but its something 

that needs to get done.  So, any and all help would be greatly appreciated.  

Next month, on April 16th and 18th, the club will be shooting our regular Tuesday/

Thursday leagues.  But on those nights, we will be shooting and donating all mon-

ies towards the Wyoming Game and Fish Access Yes Program.  Also, on those 

nights, we will be shooting lots of novelty/fun shoots to raise a little bit more.  It’s 

a great time and like I said earlier, all proceeds go towards Access Yes.  This pro-

gram provides access to private lands for fishing/hunting and other activities.  

Please come out and help us raise some money for a great cause.   

Don’t forget to put in for tags and turkey season is just around the corner.  Maybe 

this year I will draw a buffalo number below 1600.   We shall see.  ONLY 

ABOUT SIX MONTHS TILL ELK SEASON!!!  

If you have any questions or concerns about the club, feel free to call me anytime, 

631-6507.  

Thanks for letting me be a part of this great club.    Dan 
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LEAGUES 

 

Sunday Paper 

Leagues  

4:00 pm 

Mike Hoover & Mat Rusk 
 

3D  Leagues  

 Tuesdays 

7:00 pm 

Kennie Martens,  

Rob Sherman &  

Craig Germond 

 

Thursdays 

7:00 pm 

Monica & Jim Mallon, 

Chace Tavelli 

 

JOAD 

Saturday @ 10:00 am 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 

March 8-10, 2013 
State Indoor Tournament 

Thermopolis 

 

March 18, 2013 
6pm Work Night 

At the range 

 

March 29-30, 2013 
Third Leg of the 

Triple  Crown 

Friday—7pm 

Saturday—8am and 1pm 

Registration begins 1 hour 

prior to start times. 
 

April 1, 2013 
7pm 

Next Board Meeting 

Everyone invited to  come! 

 

April 16th & 18th 

7pm 

Access Yes Shoot 
 
 

A word from your President 



Cheyenne Field Archers Monthly Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes — March 4, 2013 

Opening:  

The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:02 pm on March4th, 2013 by Dan Conrad, President 

at the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.    

Present: 

Board members present: Dan Conrad, Chandler Carroll, Craig Germond, Anna Seekins, Jim Mallon, Mike Lancaster, Jeremy 

Cooke, David Hays.  Alternate board members; Mat Rusk, and Jim Frauendienst and several members were present. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report 

The secretary read the minutes of the transition meeting held on February 4th. The February treasurer’s report was presented.   

Dan Conrad asked if anyone had any questions.   A Motion was made by Jeremy Cooke to accept the secretary’s and treasurer’s 

report.  Mike Lancaster seconded it.  The motion carried. 

B.  Old Business. 

   a)   Tents - Mike Hoover picked up the 2nd e tent.  Mike said he would set them up and make sure they will work for                                             

    Bowhunter’s Weekend.          

 

           b)  Triple Crown – the second leg of the Triple Crown had 128 shooters. Scores are posted at the range. Need Raffle 

     items for the third leg. . 

 

     c)  WSAA - Needs to get the scores from the Triple Crown and other state sanctioned shoots we hold. Neal Perkins 

      volunteered to handle that. 

 

      d) State field in June  - will be held at Cody. 

 

 e)  Dan is still working on getting in touch with someone to handle our website.  

 

 f)  Mike Hoover and Jim Frauendienst met with Paul Gritten, the State Trails Manager about the range at Curt Gowdy. 

     Still waiting on him to make a decision.  If we haven’t heard from him by the 29th of this month we will begin work 

     ourselves starting the 19th of May. 

 

 g) David Hays checked on what we can do for those who donate large sums of money as tax write-offs. The only way 

     they get a write off is if they do it as advertising. Jeremy Cooke is working on the new donation form. 

 

 h) The buckles are here for the Triple Crown winners. 

 

B.  New Business. 

 a)  Mike Hoover handed out a list of things that need to be done at Curt Gowdy before Bowhunter’s Weekend. 

 b)  Dan set up a work day to go over all the 3D targets so we can place an order for new ones. The work day will be held 

      on Monday, the 118th at 6pm. The more people who volunteer to help the quicker it will be done. 

 c)  Access Yes shoot was set for April 16th and 18th and will be a 3D/Novelty shoot. Everyone is asked to bring a guest 

      for the event. The goal is to outdo last year’s donation. 

Motion to end the monthly board meeting at 7:45pm was made by Jeremy Cooke, second made by David Hays, motion carried 

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. 
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Next Board meeting  

April  1, 2013  7:00pm 
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Treasurer 
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Board Members 
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